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Reply to CVM Inquiry Letter 131/2021/CVM/SEP/GEA-1, of June 8, 2021 
 

 

Question asked by the Brazilian Securities Commission (CVM) 
 

Cia. Energética de Minas Gerais – CEMIG 

To Mr. Leonardo George de Magalhães 

Chief Investor Relations Officer. 

 

Subject: Request for information on news media report 
 

Dear Director,  
 

1.  We refer to the news report of June 7, 2021 in the Forbes Radar section of Forbes Brasil, which 

contains the following statements: 

 

“Cemig is evaluating possible acquisitions of solar energy farms in the State, to expand 

its participation in the distributed generation market from the present 10% to 30% by 

the end of 2025, and for this it will receive, over five years, a total of R$ 1 billion in 

funds from Companhia Energética de Minas Gerais to invest in expansion.” 

 

2.  In view of  the above, we require you to state whether the news report is true, and, if so, explain 

why you believed that this was not a material event, and comment on any other information 

considered to be important on the subject. 

 

3.  We highlight that, under Article 3 of CVM Instruction 358/02 it is the responsibility of the Chief 

Investor Relations Officer to disclose to and advise the CVM, and as the case may be, the stock 

exchange and/or any organized over-the-counter market on which securities issued by the 

company are traded, of any material event or fact which takes place or is related to its business, 

and to make best efforts for its immediate and wide dissemination, simultaneously to all the 

markets in which such securities are traded. 

 

4.  We further highlight that the practice of disclosing your expectations of future performance to the 

market (guidance), for both the short and the long term, especially in relation to the financial and 

operational aspects of your business, involves preparation of quantitative projections. 

 

5.  In relation to this, in compliance with §1 of Article 20 of CVM Instruction 480/09, we require 

that, if the statements are true, Item 11 of the issuer’s Reference Form must be updated to include 

the information required in sub-clauses ‘a’ to ‘d’. 
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Reply by CEMIG 
 
 

Dear Ms. Nilza Maria Silva de Oliveira, 

 

In response to Official Letter 131/2021/CVM/SEP/GEA-1, of June 8, 2021, Companhia Energética de 

Minas Gerais – CEMIG (‘Cemig’ or ‘the Company’), advises that it seeks to keep the market and other 

interested parties updated on processes of acquisition of assets, whether by the Company or through 

its subsidiaries.  

 

In relation to the news report referred to, this information was made public in Cemig’s 26th Annual 

Meeting with the Capital Markets, held on April 28, 2021, on pages 19, 44 and 52 – which can be seen 

in this link: – 

https://api.mziq.com/mzfilemanager/v2/d/716a131f-9624-452c-9088-0cd6983c1349/6d07b813-4cad-

5105-b0de-fb609bc0b51c?origin=1 

 

The Company further notes that, as of today’s date, there is no new information which, in the light of 

CVM Instruction 358/2002, would justify publication of any new Material Announcement on any 

processes.  

 

Cemig takes this opportunity to reiterate its commitment to transparency and best market practices in 

communication with the market. 

 

Belo Horizonte, June 9, 2021 

 

Leonardo George de Magalhães 

Chief Finance and Investor Relations Officer 
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